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The past year has once again shown to me the strength of
our membership and community at large. In February folks
donated their time and energy to make our snowmobile rally
a huge success. This was the first rally in a few years and it
was great to see that people still supported the club. Later
that month and into March many people gave their time and
equipment to haul the majority of the building materials
across the lake to the new shelter construction site. These
are just two examples of how our members support the
snowmobile activities that we all enjoy.

Work on the new shelter, site and trails began in earnest in
late August. Under the direction of Randy Steinhauer and
with the help of so many volunteers we are at the stage the
shelter will be operational for this year’s sledding season.

Over the past year we have had and continue to have
discussions with the logging industry and the government
regarding the planned logging in our area. Our next steps
are not clear but we will continue to present our case to all
concerned parties with the goal of having the logging in our
area stopped.

As | step away from my role as President | want to thank
everyone who gives their time and energy to the Club.
Without your support we could not continue. | also want to
thank those individuals who served with me on the
Executive. Your support was invaluable. Finally | want to
give a special thanks to Giselle Houey, she has done an
amazing job as Secretary Treasurer. Her insight and
wisdom has been extremely beneficial.



